
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4: WEEK 9                                          NOVEMBER 2021 

Weekly 

?

? ! 

At this time of the year, we are saying farewell to our Matric parents and their boys, which 

is always such a shock when we realise how fast the time has sped by. Our boys are quite 

an extraordinary group and I have no doubt that they will go on to do exceptional things.  

 

Our hope remains that what the boys learn at our College will be an education for life  

so that in society they wil l defend what is right, support what is just, and  

strive to respect the dignity of others. - Mr Allen van Blerk (Principal)  

 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCNmbHclfk6FUh3jg5DqaV6w
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCNmbHclfk6FUh3jg5DqaV6w


 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Harwin Road 

’

–

!

What perfect timing! The Harwin Road poster went up on the  

N3 billboard on the afternoon of the Premiere last week. 

The red-carpet event of the Premiere was the ideal opportunity  

for the cast to suit up and for the SCC community to celebrate  

the end of the mini-series. Farai Chinyoka did an excellent job  

of interviewing the Jock, Muso and Gamer squads as well as the  

staff who were part of the cast. The Tomfoolery film and editing  

crew joined the cast on the red carpet for this special occasion.  

As soon as the first episode was released, the cast started  

talking about a #roadto10K views on that first episode.  

Now that we have achieved that, we are now on the #roadto100K views. Is it ironic that we have produced 

a mini-series on social media fame and yet we are aiming for that golden carrot of 100K?  

I can’t, however, let this opportunity pass. On behalf of the Harwin Road cast, please share episode one 

with your family and friends. 

Harwin Road is an outstanding creative piece of which we can all be proud of. In a few years, when we 

check in with our schoolboys, I wonder how many will have gone into film or chosen a career in sound 

production? I know many are asking if a Harwin Road Season 2 will be coming out soon or if there will be a 

spinoff… we will have to wait and see! – Ms Roselyn Dredge (Head of Culture) 

https://capitalnewspapers.co.za/epapers/maritzburg-sun-26-11-21-e-edition/?fbclid=IwAR3p4ZeUjtizBaHjLTBq8RFDxJEo3hyWipbbYoWwpdS9AXQBrXRkIsc5ujM#book/17
https://capitalnewspapers.co.za/epapers/maritzburg-sun-26-11-21-e-edition/?fbclid=IwAR3p4ZeUjtizBaHjLTBq8RFDxJEo3hyWipbbYoWwpdS9AXQBrXRkIsc5ujM#book/17


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Northwood 

The 1st XI season ended on a high with  

a hard-fought win against Northwood.  

Overcast conditions, with a slight drizzle  

for most of the afternoon session meant  

that the surface was slow and gave both  

teams an equal opportunity to win.  

Batting first, SCC were once again in  

total control at the morning tea break,  

with the score on 94/3 after 25 overs.  

This was set up brilliantly by our opening  

pair of Nathan Buhr (20) and Daniel  

Wassenaar (34) who put on a 50  

partnership, setting up our middle  

order to take control. Unfortunately, for the second  

consecutive week we were unable to capitalize on this  

start and ended up with an average score of 188 all out.  

A number of good starts, that also included  

Jason Muirhead (31) and Hayden Raw (22) meant that  

under the conditions, it was a par score, but a lost  

opportunity to post a more formidable total.  

It kept our opponents firmly in the game and left both  

teams feeling they could win. 

 

Northwood in reply came out with an attacking mindset  

and gave SCC numerous opportunities up front that we failed to take. It did, however, keep the Saints in the 

game. Raw had his best game as captain, making excellent bowling changes at the right time and after 25 

overs, Northwood were 84/4. This is where the drama began to unfold as the rain started to come down more 

heavily. With Raw now taking complete control of the game and wanting to bowl spin, he was asking our fine 

spin attack to take us home to victory. With a wet seam, a wet ball and wet outfield, the Saints 1st XI were 

simply magnificent. Nathan Beaumont, as a bright up and coming leg spinner, bowled the spell of his life and 

picked up the key wicket of Anderssen that ultimately sealed victory for the Saints. Nathan Buhr was asked to 

bowl for the first time by his captain under enormous pressure, and with a wet ball, took the last 2 wickets of 

the game.  

We have had a full term of uninterrupted sport! It has been a blessing to have an energised campus once again 

in the afternoons and it has also been great to have #GameDays back.  

We welcomed our friendly rivals from Durban North on Saturday for the final round of summer fixtures.  

Our boys and coaches have put in a great deal of effort this season and, subsequently, can be very proud of the 

outcomes they have enjoyed. There were some incredible team performances, some tough games and some 

weather affected games. One of the highlights was a record new ball bowling partnership between Carlo van 

den Berg and Luyanda Mjadu (a combined 10 wickets for 15 runs) for our U15Cs. It was also a weekend to say 

farewell and thank you to our Matric boys and their parents – it has been an amazing journey and we wish them 

all the best for their next chapter. – Mr Rowan Irons (Director of Sport) 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was an incredible short spell that should now see him gain in confidence and expect to bowl in future 

matches. However, special mention goes to Matric pupil, Gordon Hill, whose spell of 10 overs, 2 for 18, showed 

every St Charles College pupil how to end their time at school. We are very proud of this young man, and he 

could not have had a better end to his cricketing career on the Saints Oval. 

All in all, Raw was immense in backing his young players and asking the team to be warriors in the face of 

adversity. All in all, 4 cricket balls were used in the second innings, just to complete the game. A lesser team 

would have gone off for rain, but this team played with courage, and in their last game of the season, showed 

why the brotherhood and camaraderie of St Charles College will always stand the test of time.  

St Charles College won by 13 runs, but it was the manner of the victory that will be felt in the hearts and minds 

of all our supporters who were there to witness it. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our wonderful parents for their support this year. They were 

present for every fixture and supported in the right way. We are one team, and our parents are very much a 

part of that. We had a wonderful closing  

function in the Coach House after the  

game and once again it was our fantastic  

parents who organized such a  

magnificent occasion. It was the  

perfect way to the end the season  

and say goodbye to our Matrics  

– together! 

On a final note, the Saints 1st XI would  

like to congratulate the Prep 1st XI on  

beating city rivals, Merchiston.  

Well done to all involved and good  

luck for the rest of the season.  

– Mr Murray Cole-Edwardes 

 

Congratulations to Russell Fick and 

Sam Ndlovu from our Saints 1st XI for 

receiving their caps over the weekend! 

The boys  

left their best 

performance for the last 

match of the season. 

 

Luyanda Mjadu bowled 

brilliantly and took  

5 wickets for 12 runs.  

He managed to get  

2 wickets in 2 balls and 

narrowly missed out on a 

hat trick. Carlo Van den 

Berg took 5 wickets for 3 

runs and managed to get 

a hat trick. 

 

The boys ended the 

season well. Congrats 

gents! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Charles College welcomed the top basketball 

team in the province on Saturday, Northwood.  

Northwood have remained unbeaten this season 

and the Saints were eager to spoil their perfect 

season in the last scheduled game of the year. 

With both teams playing well throughout the 

game, it was difficult to determine an outcome.  

Northwood managed to find some momentum 

late in the game and opened an 8-point  

lead in the 4th quarter, however,  

St Charles College came storming back  

to within 1 point with the time winding  

down. Northwood ultimately held on  

to win narrowly. Both teams are to be 

commended for their outstanding play.  

On both offense and defense, they  

refused to give an inch and as a result  

produced one of the most exciting  

games this season.  

With examinations looming, basketball  

comes to an end until next year, but  

the Stayer’s season has given us an  

exciting preview of what is to come. 

- Mr Darren Holcomb 

 

The junior game in Durban was very exciting with goals being scored back and forth by each side, we would 

go up by a goal and then Northwood would counter with another exciting goal. The last chukka ran away 

from the junior team because a lack of fitness crept in, allowing Northwood to capitalise and get some easy 

goals.  

We encourage them to keep playing as much water polo as they can to improve their game awareness, which 

will hold them in good stead for their future seasons.  

The seniors started off the game on the back foot, conceding a couple of easy goals but came back in the 

second chukka by scoring the only goals. The rest of the game followed with excellent defensive work, but we 

just couldn’t make the most of our offensive play. Some easy goals were allowed passed the goalkeeper in the 

third chukka and three “man-up” offensive situations that were wasted prevented us from getting the win. 

Similar to the juniors, as much game time for our boys will greatly benefit the water polo programme as game 

awareness is something that is stopping them from getting those crucial goals to turn the scoreboard to our 

favour.  

We have come a long way with the water polo programme and being able to play 1st vs 1st fixtures is 

something we’ve been working hard towards. We are looking forward to being able to train at UKZN next year 

again and I think this will greatly benefit the programme going forward. Thank you to all the boys and 

coaches for their efforts and we appreciate the support from our water polo parents. – Mr Mark Hatton 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Merchiston 

 

It was always going to be a great weekend of Cricket with 18 fixtures scheduled against Merchiston. 

Unfortunately, many of the games on Friday were rained out. The U9As managed to finish their game and 

enjoyed a fantastic victory in chilly conditions. Congratulations to Matt Bracco who scored 44 runs for his 

team and to Mr Sliedrecht for ensuring that all our boys were given the chance to bowl. The U10B team were 

going along very nicely on 109 runs after 15 overs with Arthur Briscoe contributing 29 runs to his team 

before rain stopped play. 

On Saturday, our 2nd XI was involved in a thrilling match. A solid platform was laid by our opening batsmen 

Prezlin Govender and Andile Mvelase, setting 142/4. Keeping calm under pressure our SCC boys won by  

1 run off the very last ball of the match.  

In the 1st XI game, Merchiston were  

restricted to 140 runs due to great  

line-and-length bowling, and exceptional  

slip catching by our team. After the loss  

of early wickets, a 100-run 3rd wicket  

partnership between our Captain and  

Vice-Captain, Thando Zama and  

Thandanani Zuma set the platform,  

resulting in a 3-wicket win by our 1st XI. 

Well done to all our boys for a great  

weekend of Cricket! We look  

forward to playing Laddsworth this  

weekend and then enjoying our first ever  

Cricket celebration with Chelsea Prep  

next week. – Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes  

(Head of Prep Sport) 

This week our squash season ended with a full set of fixtures against Clifton Nottingham Road,  

Epworth and Clarendon. Our boys have really enjoyed their season and have shone on and off the field. Thank 

you to Mrs Barichievy and to Ms Hockey for all their hard work. – Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Campus 

This week’s Music Monday featured a 

performance of “Uptown Funk” by our  

Grade 6 band. Well done gents! 

Well done to Ross Palframan, 

Cohen Murray, Noah Diedricks 

and Greg Palframan from our 

Senior School who took part in 

the 2021 Fezela Classic Canoe 

Race this past weekend, in 

preparation for next year’s Dusi 

Canoe Marathon. 

Thank you to Belinda Murray, for 

sharing her photos with us. 

 

 
We congratulate Thandanani Zuma on 

winning the Prep Squash 

Championship for 2021. 

 

 Swim 

Well done to our 

Capital K 1km 

swimmers Michael 

Smit (Grade 4), 

Keagan Hewer 

(Grade 4) and 

Matthew Nel 

(Grade 5).  

 

Well done to 

our Capital K 

500m swimmers 

Jayson Smit 

(Grade 2) and 

Nathan Nel 

(Grade 4).  

 

https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/949897085623189
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/949897085623189


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Online 
Our Blazer Cupboard staff are very excited to launch the new 

online Uniform Shop. The ordering of uniforms and sports kit 

should be easier than ever before. You can access the link 

through the St Charles College website or simply by clicking the 

link . You just need to have your credit card handy. 

Senior School boys can collect their purchases from the shop. 

Grade 7 and below will have their items delivered to their 

classrooms. Enjoy the ease of placing orders! 

 

On Thursday afternoon, our Grade 10 boys returned, tired and happy, from their trip to 

Geluksburg! Keep a look out in next week’s newsletter – we can’t wait to share their 

experiences, favourite memories and more pictures with you! 

Grade 10 

Our boys in the Senior Primary have been collecting 

soap, facecloths and second-hand goods for Angelscare 

in Howick.  

We encourage all boys to bring their goods in by 

Monday to make Christmas a special celebration for 

someone less fortunate. – Mrs Philippa Nipper 

 

 

Senior Primary 

https://stcharlesuniformshop.co.za/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saints 
St Charles College hosted a successful  

blood drive this past Wednesday, the first  

of the year due to previous Covid-19  

restrictions. A total of 46 blood donations  

were made by some of our senior boys,  

staff and visitors. 

This selfless act of service is something  

that St Charles College has always 

supported in the past and will continue to 

do so for many years to come. 

We look forward to hosting our next 

blood drive early next year.  

– Mrs Meg Hutton 

 

To relieve some exam stress, our Grade 11s were allowed to play 

games in Chemistry. The first game involved solving a series of 

chemistry problems to work out a lock combination. The first team 

to unlock the combination found a note to their prize. This game 

involved both a theory and practical component. Jordan Blackmore 

and Lumbala Kabongo from the AS stream class and Thomas Freese 

and Ethan Naidoo from the A stream class were the first teams to 

work out the correct combination and claim the prize. 

The second game was an organic card game where the teams had 

to use their cards to make organic reactions. The first team to lose 

their cards were the winners. This involved a good knowledge of the 

theory as well as planning and strategy. Tahir Khonat and Yamikani 

Kadzombe won the most rounds. – Dr Kate Akerman 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Drama 
'Arrrgh', our Grade 4 pirates delighted their audience on Monday, 

22 November. Taking on the characters of pirates, they were 

encouraged to explore their vocal range and physical presence. 

They’ve worked hard throughout the term to make this week’s 

performance a reality. Well done boys! - Mrs Vibeke Olsen 

Recently, Vibeke Olsen, our drama teacher in the 

Senior Primary, held a competition with our  

Grade 5 boys during a lesson, which focused on 

the drama techniques that have been covered 

with the boys throughout the year.  

Well done to all the boys on their excellent work. 

– Mrs Michelle Barichievy 

“ ”

Our Grade 6s have been working towards a 

performance based on the wonderfully wacky 

book "Hippospotamus" by Jeanne Willis.  

Geared towards a young audience the story is 

based around the mysterious spot on the 

hippo’s bum.... Hmm, what on earth could it be?  

Our Grade 6 performers were encouraged to 

explore the delightful characters from the book, 

and all their hard work paid off this week when 

they delighted the Junior School audience.  

– Mrs Vibeke Olsen 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“ ”

St Charles College and Cordwalles often go head-to-head on the sports 

fields… but this week our Grade 7 Drama boys battled it out on stage 

against Cordwalles. SCC were the proud host of this interschool event, and 

the boys enjoyed a fun and interactive morning. – Mrs Vibeke Olsen 

 

 Grade 1 & 3 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 3 

 

 

This last Saturday, our Pre-Primary School 

hosted their orientation morning for the 

Scrummies boys of 2022!  

 

Both returning boys and those new to  

St Charles College met their new teachers and 

classmates for next year. They enjoyed their 

time on the playground and doing some fun 

activities together in their new classrooms. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Grade 2 

“

” 

As we near the end of the year, 

our Grade 3s took some time in 

class to reflect on their final year 

in the Junior Primary.  

The boys have come up with  

some sound advice for the  

up-and-coming Grade 3s… 

 

To be a third grader you must be responsible by 

looking after each other, being kind to your teachers 

and your friends and most importantly plan ahead. 

Don’t talk in class to your friend because you won’t 

know what to do and try your best to write neatly to 

get your pen licence. 

For cricket you will have to play with a hard ball and it 

might pain a bit so you have to get used to it and also 

you have to play a cricket match at that school. In 

Grade 3 you will do an animal project about your 

favourite animal and my favourite animal is a tortoise. 

You’ll go on excursions to many places like Ecabazini 

or Preston Farm. 

Just remember be kind, show all your workings in 

Maths and don’t forget to punctuate sentences. There 

are lots of excellent fun readers to read too. We aim to 

catch the reading bug in Grade 3. 

Kaelan Moodley 

 

My year has been tremendous in Grade 3. 

We went on outings to Ecabazini an 

Preston Farm. In Grade 3 you must be 

responsible for your things and for yourself. 

Sport gets a bit more serious in Grade 3 

because we play hard ball cricket but, you 

will get used to it. Cricket matches are 

longer because we play 20 overs. 

We also did projects in grade 3. The work 

gets a bit harder because we learn models, 

times tables to 12. Your brain grows and 

you grow. 

In Maths you must read the questions 

carefully and when you must rule off us a 

ruler. 

You’ve got this Grade 3s! 

Tariq Ramchandra 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit the ‘Awsum’ School 

News website to see some 

of our news! 

 www.awsumnews.co.za 

Visit the ‘Schools that Rock’ 

website to see some our news! 

http://kwazulunatal.schoolsth

atrock.co.za/ 

https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“ ”  
Supporters can swipe their  

MySchool card at a range of national, 

retail or local partners including 

Woolworths, Engen, Walton’s, 

SuperQuick and many more!  

More information can be found on 

their website www.myschool.co.za 

https://sccpmb-my.sharepoint.com/personal/tpeyton_scc_co_za/Documents/Marketing/Newsletters/Weekly%20Newsletters/2021/Term%201/Week%204/www.myschool.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


